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  Upcoming events for all members 

Newly elected Board meeting on Sept. 1 to finalize plans for this fall. 
   On left is President Nachman. Check out his family D’ affiliations!

September 2015 
 

DCUV Officers and Board for 15-16 year
President		  Henry Nachman ’51,Tu’55,
			      P’82 & ’86, GP’15 &’19 
Vice President		  Chuck Sherman’66
Treasurer 		  Dennis Kaufman’66
Secretary 		  John Engelman’68
Membership Chair 	 Cheryl Abbott’96

  Ginia Allison’42W
  Stan Colla’66 Tu’86 P’04
  Peter Frederick’65; Dartmouth Veterans Liaison
  Dimitri Gerakaris’69: President Emeritus
  Clark Griffiths’57, Th’58, GP’18; Newsletter Editor
  Alex Hall’10; Webmaster, Asst. Young Alumni Liaison,
  Bob Haynes’73
  Paul Killebrew’67
  Meg Ramsden’87
  Sue Reed’81
  Fred Wainwright Tu’02; Sponsorship Chair
  Wes Whitaker MALS’12; Young Alumni Liason, Web Asst.

Location: The Forge of artist/ metalsmith Dimitri Gerakaris’69 
	    69 Upper Gates Road, Canaan, NH  03741
Visitors will have an opportunity to view work in progress on a new 
Wall Relief Sculpture commissioned by the Sphinx Foundation for 
the newly renovated Dartmouth Memorial Stadium.  Dimitri will also 
give a short demonstration of actually forging hot metal.  
The forge is located half an hour from Hanover on the original 
Appalachian Trail.  Visitors are requested to e-mail Dimitri at  
   dg@art-metal.com  to confirm  attendance and get detailed 
directions. For the sake of parking space, carpooling is requested.

DCUV Past President Dimitri Gerakaris’69 offers a rare group invitation to his smithy studio Saturday, 
September 12, Time: 4:00 - 5:30 PM. (note time change to not conflict with Rugby event-do both?)

Dimitri’s Studio - very pretty!!

Third Tuesday Reception for September: Future Design and Planning on The Dartmouth Campus
Location:Top of the HOP – Hopkins Center, Hanover NH
Date: Tuesday, September 15, 2015      Time: 5:30 pm with cash bar including non alcoholic choices. The talk is at 6PM.
Joanne Whitcomb, Director of Campus Planning & John Scherding, Director of Campus Design & Construction lead  
Dartmouth’s Office of Planning, Design & Construction Management.  They will give a talk about some of the many projects 
and issues their office works on around our complex campus. 
The Dartmouth Alumni in Design & Architecture group is also invited to attend this Dartmouth Club of the Upper Valley  event,.  
It’s the start of a new academic year.  Come to one of the best rooms on campus, listen to one of the many  great talks organized 
by the DCUV, and meet new friends. 
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One of the highlights was the magnificant Oak 
stump on the upper end of the property that was 
described by Scott.

Other fun DCUV events that took place this summer since our last Newsletter 

Third Tuesday Reception for October with a talk from Provost Carolyn Dever
Location:Top of the HOP – Hopkins Center, Hanover NH
Date: Tuesday, October 20, 2015      Time: 5:30 pm - 7:00 pm
Provost Carolyn Dever will provide an update on her work at Dartmouth.

Third “Monday” Reception for November with a Talk about Campus Life Issues from a Student Panel
Location:Top of the HOP – Hopkins Center, Hanover NH 
Date: Monday November 16, 2015 (Note this change from Tuesday due to a conflict)      Time: 5:30 pm - 7:00 pm
A special Panel Talk from student leaders hopefully including Student Assembly President Frank Cunningham ‘16.

Don’t Forget to put our special DCUV Holiday Party on your schedule for Dec. 8. from 5:30 to 7:30 PM
This event is free for all members and will be held in 53 Commons with beverages and outstanding hors d’oeuvres. 

After the tour we sat on the deck of the beautiful Billings Mansion 
to discuss one of the most influential Dartmouth alumni, George 
Perkins Marsh, Class of 1820.  As a Congressman, Marsh’s opinions 
molded institutions like the Washington Monument, the Smithsonian, 
and, unsuccessfully, the Army Camel Corps.  But it was his study of 
languages and history, combined with Middle East travel as a diplomat, 
that lead him to become an environmental prophet in 1864 when he 
published Man and Nature.  This was one of the first books to suggest 
that humans could change nature.  
Clark has a copy from the Library - good but not easy reading.

On Sunday August 2, DCUV Members were treated to a very enjoyable tour of the  
Marsh-Billings-Rockefeller National Historic Park in Woodstock VT

Resident Naturalist Scott Davison took about 15 of us on a walk around the Billings property, gardens and the green forest.  

DCUV Day at Rugby will be Saturday, September 12
Rugby 101 for those new to the game at 10:30 am. Discussion will be led by Richard Boomer Akerboom, Rugby expert! 
The program will be in the Deevy Room in the Corey Ford Rugby Clubhouse at 9 Reservoir Rd, Hanover, NH.
Dartmouth Rugby vs Boston College at 12 noon.
The BBQ will be after the game at approximately 1:45 pm at the corner of the parking lot. Look for the tent. The Club 
supplies Burgers, Dogs, Rolls & Condiments. Events will be held rain or shine. 
To register or if you have any questions RSVP to boomer@sylsoft.com. If you don’t register, don’t count on food. 
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Annual DCUV BBQ at the Ledyard Canoe Club on the river!  
Sunday, August 9

The Ledyard Canoe Club again generously allowed us to have a BBQ at their location on the Connecticut River with free use of 
their canoes and kayaks. About 20 members participated on a beautiful day. Many thanks those that brought very special pot luck 
treats to supplement the burgers and hot dogs that were cooked by our President Henry Nachman at the grill.  
We were very honored to have the Ledyard Canoe Club President, Michael Baker (in the red shirt above) join us for conversation 
and a short talk about Dartmouth’s plan to possibly replace the main building that the Club has on the river shore.  

 BBQ at the DOC House on Occum Pond on Sunday, August 23 
 To welcome Incoming Upper Valley Dartmouth Class of 19 Freshman and their families

This annual event to 
welcome local incoming 
freshmen and their families 
to the Dartmouth campus 
was attended by about 30 
folks including 6 incoming 
freshmen and their families. 
We served up grilled burgers 
and hot dogs and many 
thoughtful folks brought side 
dishes. It was well organized 
by Henry Nachman, John 
Engelman, Bob Haynes and 
Stan Colla.

The six new freshmen that attended plus 
two very special alums from left to right 
are:
Peter O’Leary’19 
Owen O’Leary’19 
Kia Amirkiaee’19 
Zue Yu’19 
Annaka Balch’19 
DCUV Pres. Henry Nachman’51 
Tyler Searles’19 
Dartmouth VP Alumni Relations 
       Martha Beattie’76
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						      A Special Note to all:
 It is time to sign up for the new DCUV fiscal year which starts July 1 if you have not already done so.  As a reminder you don’t 
have to be a Dartmouth Alum. to join our Club. This page can be printed and mailed with a check to the address noted or you 
can explore our website at www.dcuv.org and even pay your dues with a credit card!                   Clark Griffiths, Editor 
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The Dartmouth Club of the Upper Valley Would Like To Thank 
The Following Corporate Sponsors For Supporting Our Programs

Architectural & Sculptural 
Metalsmithing
Custom Designed Artistic Metalwork
Dimitri Gerakaris ’69
Canaan, NH 
(603) 523-7366
www.art-metal.com & 
www.wallrelief.com

Borealis Ventures
Venture Capital
Phil Ferneau ’84, Tu’96
Matt Rightmire Tu’96
Hanover, NH 
(603) 643-1500
www.borealisventures.com

Caldwell Law
Estate Planning & Settlement
Timothy W. Caldwell ’76
Lebanon, NH 
(603) 643-7577
www.estateandelderlawgroup.com

Canoe Club
Bistro with Live Music & Expanded 
Wine List
John Chapin ’66 (adopted)
Hanover, NH
(603) 643-9660
www.canoeclub.us

Charter Trust Company
Wealth and Investment Management
Douglas Tengdin ’82 CFA 
Hanover, NH 
(603) 643-6509 
www.chartertrust.com

Downs Rachlin Martin PLLC
Estate Planning
Tom Csatari ’74
Lebanon, NH
(603) 448-2211
www.drm.com

Four Seasons Sotheby’s
International Realty
Real Estate Sales & Services
Linda Mayo
Hanover, NH
(603) 676-7647
linda.mayo@sothebysrealty.com

The Hanover Group at Morgan 
Stanley
Financial Advisor
Peter Stern Tu’87
Lebanon, NH 
(603) 442-7945
www.morganstanleyfa.com/hanoverg
roup

Hanover Inn Dartmouth
Boutique Hotel 
Alexandra Zullow
Hanover, NH
(603) 643-4300
www.hanoverinn.com

Ledyard Financial Advisors
Wealth Management
Holly Dustin ’81
Grady George P’16
Valerie Nevel P’16
Fred Wainwright Tu’02
Hanover, NH
(603) 640-2698
www.ledyardbank.com/Wealth-
Management.aspx

Longacres Nursery & Garden 
Center
Garden Center
Norman Longacre
Lebanon, NH
(603) 448-6110
www.longacresnurserycenter.com

Merrill Lynch
Wealth Management
Janet L. Saint Germain ’02
Gary E. Webb Tu’79
Hanover, NH
(603) 643-3966
www.fa.ml.com/stgermain

Norwich Inn
Historic Inn, Dining and Brewery
Joe Lavin P’05
Norwich, VT
(802) 649-1143
www.norwichinn.com

Norwich Wines & Spirits
Wine, Liquor & Beer Shop
Peter Rutledge ’88
Norwich, VT
(802) 649-1970
norwichwines@aol.com

Roger Clarkson Real Estate
Real Estate Sales & Services
Roger Clarkson ’75
Hanover, NH
(603) 643-6004
www.rogerclarkson.com

The River Valley Club 
Health & Fitness Tennis & Spa
Joe Asch ’79 
Lebanon, NH
(603) 643-7720
www.rivervalleyclub.com

Star Johnson, REALTOR
Full Service Real Estate Brokerage
William H. Johnson ’70
Hanover, NH
(603) 643-3942
www.starjohnsonrealtor.com

Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC
Financial Services
Financial Advisors
Brian Doyle ’92S
Peter M. Fahey ’94
Philip A. McCaull ’93 Tu’98
William J. Thomas III ’94
Lebanon, NH
(603) 643-6060
www.wellsfargoadvisors.com

Wheelock Books
Textbook Sales & Services
Whit Spaulding ’89
Hanover, NH
(603) 643-6567
www.wheelockbooks.com
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